
Item -1
Sidewalk Committee Report
In 1997 the City Council adopted a Resolution (attached) for the continued installation of 
public sidewalks.  The policy requires a plan to accommodate pedestrian school traffic. A 
committee consisting of staff from the Public Works, Building and Planning Departments 
has been meeting to develop priorities for sidewalks near schools. 

In April 2002, the committee met with the Principals of Stolley Park, Seedling Mile, 
Westridge and Engleman schools to discuss their thoughts regarding sidewalks. At Seedling 
Mile School, two representatives from the Seedling Mile Parent Teachers Organization also 
attended the meeting.

The Committee would like direction from the Council in order to proceed.  If Council 
resolves to pursue sidewalks in these areas, property owners will be notified to install 
sidewalks and be given a deadline for compliance.  A Resolution directing staff to notify 
property owners to install sidewalks will be on the May 21, 2002 Council Agenda.
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The installation of sidewalks on both sides of the street (in most cases) is recommended for the
following locations:

I.  Stolley Park School
William Street from Grand Avenue to Stolley Park Road
Grand Avenue east from Riverview Drive to the existing sidewalk east of August Street
Riverview Drive south of Grand Avenue

A number of students that live west of Stolley Park School walk to the school property from
Pioneer Boulevard through the City’s Parkview Well Pump No. 1 property, a utility easement,
and enter the school property though an opening in the fence.  Sidewalk could be constructed on
the City wellfield property.  A sidewalk easement would be required across 2 lots to connect the
wellfield property to the school property.

II.  Seedling Mile School
Seedling Mile Road from Lueth Drive to the City limits on the north side
Seedling Mile Road from Lueth Drive to Shady Bend Road on the south side

Installation of sidewalks in a portion of this area will require grading and culvert work by the
Public Works Department before the sidewalks can be installed.  The grading will be needed on
the north side of Seedling Mile Road east of Shady Bend Road and the south side of Seedling
Mile Road west of Shady Bend Road.

III.  Westridge Middle School
Staff recommends that the sidewalks be part of the solution with the transportation issues
surrounding the extension of Independence Avenue.

IV.  Engleman Elementary School
Gateway Avenue from Sherwood Road to Capital Avenue
Marian Road from the School north to Blauvelt Road on the west side
Blauvelt Road from Marian Road to Northwest Avenue on the south side
Northwest Avenue from Capital Avenue to Utah Avenue on the east side
Northwest Avenue from Capital Avenue to the City limits north of Saddle Horse Court

on the west side

Installation of sidewalks along Northwest Avenue will require grading and culvert work to be
performed by the Public Works Department before sidewalks can be installed.












